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SUBMISSION OF 2024 PROJECT CITIZEN ENTRIES 

TENTATIVE GUIDELINES 

This year, the Justice Teaching Center will administer the Project Citizen state finals. The 

winning portfolios will advance to the national showcase.  

Portfolios are due at the Florida Southern College Justice Teaching Center on April 

12, 2024.  These can be in the form of: 

¶ Traditional portfolios, or 

¶ Digital/electronic formats 

Schools should mail traditional portfolios and notebooks to the Justice Teaching Center 

for Civic Learning, McKay Archives Building, 111 Lake Hollingsworth Drive, Lakeland, 

Florida 33801.  We will receive portfolio and notebook entries in digital/electronic 

format via email at apitts@flsouthern.edu.  

Classes may elect to submit a digital/electronic portfolio or a traditional portfolio. We 

will follow the guidelines provided by the Center for Civic Education once available. 

Electronic portfolios should conform to the traditional portfolio guidelines and provide 

all relevant materials but in a digital format.  Each presentation should include detailed 

information on the problem, alternative policy solutions, selected or created policy 

resolution, and an action plan.  Students should cover each of these elements in their 

digital submissions. A digital notebook should accompany the digital portfolio. See 

website for additional details. 

Digital portfolios may integrate a variety of visual and graphic components as well as 

animations and video elements. Students may record short audio or video clips for 

inclusion in their submissions if desired. 






